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SUBJECT

AN ORDINANCE relating to appointment and membership terms on the King County International Airport roundtable; and amending Ordinance 12785, Section 3, and K.C.C. 15.94.030.
SUMMARY

The ordinance would allow Airport Roundtable members currently serving expired terms to serve one more partial or full term in order to preserve continuity of the group’s work. It also clarifies the number of terms an individual can serve as chair and eliminates term limits for members representing The Boeing Company and unions.
BACKGROUND
In 1997 the Council approved Ordinance 12785 that established the King County International Airport Roundtable. As stated in the legislation, “The roundtable shall advise and make recommendations to the airport management, county executive and county council on the airport budget, programs, regulations, master plans and noise reduction strategies and other related matters.”  The Roundtable is comprised of 16 regular voting members representing a variety of airport business, union, pilot, tenant and community interests. In addition, there is one ex officio non-voting member representing the Federal Aviation Administration (FAA). Members are appointed by the Executive and confirmed by the Council. Members are allowed to serve a maximum of three terms. Attachment 2 to this report provides a roster of Roundtable members.
ANALYSIS
Simply put, over the years, Executive staff that supports the work of the Roundtable did not pay attention to the expiration dates of terms for Roundtable members. As a result, eight of the 16 regular members were originally appointed between 1997 and 2001, and have been serving ever since. It is the view of legal counsel that these individuals are not eligible for reappointment or confirmation under the current code. Airport staff and Roundtable members have expressed an interest in allowing these individuals to serve one more partial or full term in order to have time to find replacements and to preserve continuity on the Roundtable. The subject legislation would allow these appointments and confirmations on a one-time basis and makes some other changes to K.C.C. 15.94.030 that guides operation of the Roundtable.
Proposed Ordinance 2009-0437 makes the following changes to the operation of the Airport Roundtable:

1. Allows the one-time reappointment and confirmation of Roundtable members currently serving expired terms;

2. Removes term limits for members representing The Boeing Company and organized labor;
3. Clarifies that the chair of the Roundtable, elected by a majority of the members, may only serve two consecutive one-year terms as chair.

These changes are consistent with the original intent of the legislation that, in general, there should be term limits on the board to gain fresh perspectives. It is also consistent with other board and commissions in that when individuals represent specific organizations they do not have term limits and serve at the pleasure of the organization they represent. This is already the case with the FAA representative. That position is non-voting because of the regulatory authority the FAA has over the airport. 
ATTACHMENTS

1. Proposed Ordinance 2009-0437
2. Roster of Roundtable Members
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